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April 19, 2018 
 
 
 
Rachael Goodhue, Chair 
Davis Division of the Academic Senate 
 
Re: CERJ Advice: COC nominations for Senate faculty members with 0% appointments 
 
Dear Chair Goodhue, 
 
In response to an inquiry from the Committee on Committees, the Davis Division Committee on 
Elections, Rules, and Jurisdiction has determined that all Senate faculty members at any level of 
appointment in a department, including members with a zero percentage appointment, have the same 
duties and privileges regarding Academic Senate matters. This means, in particular, that Senate faculty 
members at any level of appointment in a department are to be considered members of the department 
by the Committee on Committees when conducting its responsibilities. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Hans-Georg Mueller, Chair 
Committee on Elections, Rules and Jurisdiction 
 
 
Cc: Edwin Arevalo, Executive Director, Davis Division of the Academic Senate	


